REGULAR MEETING MINUTES VILLAGE OF GOREVILLE

April 7, 2025

On April 7, 2025, at 6:00 PM, Mayor Vaughn called the regular board meeting to order. The Village Clerk conducted roll call, and the following trustees were present: Trustee Beckmann, Trustee Benard, Trustee Billingsley, Trustee Sullivan, and Trustee Trovillion was absent. Mayor Vaughn was present.

Others present at the meeting were Pat Kalick, Amanda Davidson, Anthony Davidson, Kyle Schubert, Ryne McNally, and Michelle Maze. Trustee Beckmann motioned to approve the minutes of the March 7, 2025, regular meeting and executive session, the treasurer report for February 2025, and the paid bills for March 2025 totaling:

Total: \$126,337.20

General	\$ 106,429.57	TIF	\$0
Fund:		#3:	
TIF #1:	\$ 19,907.63	MFT:	\$0
TIF #2:	\$ 0		

Trustee Sullivan seconded the motion. All voted yes, and the motion carried.

The Board reviewed monthly reports submitted by the police department as well as the water, sewer, and fire department. All the reports are attached and filed with these minutes.

During the public comment period Pat Kalicki thanked the Board for allowing them to utilize the conference during tax season. They were able to help provide taxes for 129 citizens. Mayor Vaughn thanked her for her and her team's services.

Amanda Davidson informed us that on May 10th the Jordan Davidson Memorial there will be 60 Vendors so far along with bounce houses, face painting, a color run and they will have 5 teams participating in the softball tournament for Jordan's 23rd birthday. The Mayor thanked her for working diligently on this and for the support she has continuously given to the community.

Trustee Johnson followed by reiterating the spending freeze until the end of the fiscal year.

Johnson County Youth League was tabled.

Mayor Vaughn and Trustee Sullivan informed everyone that the park is for all ages and brings all age groups together. They stated if another pickleball court was added they would replace the basketball court.

Trustee Johnson informed us during the finance committee it was discussed they need to start advertising for a part time police officer.

Mr. Schubert presented a quote for Flock Safety for Automatic License Plate Readers. He expressed the benefits of having them in the Village. The Board agreed they would like to see another officer prior to making a purchase such as ALPR.

Mr. Schubert also presented another quote for the automatic dispatch system. This would allow for the police staff to be more efficient and perform safer traffic stops. This system would also allow for GPS tracking on their vehicles.

Fire Chief McNally notified the Board that the IDNR grant is active, and he will ensure we apply. This grant will allow us to provide hoses, adapters, and other accessories for the Pumper Tanker.

Mr. McNally provided everyone with a quote for radios and a repeater. This totaled \$8,800. He plans to utilize the funds of the sold SCBA bottles to pay for a portion of the new radios. Trustee Billingsley made a motion to approve the purchase of the radios. Trustee Sullivan seconded the motion. All voted yes, and the motion carried.

Mayor Vaughn wants to donate the white squad car that was originally donated to us to Buncomb to help establish police presents in their town. The Board agreed with this decision.

The abandoned house on South Fly and water rates were both tabled.

At 8:00PM, Trustee Sullivan made a motion to enter closed session. Trustee Beckmann seconded the motion. All voted yes, and the motion carried.

At 8:55P, Trustee Sullivan made a motion to exit executive session. Trustee Beckmann seconded the motion. All voted yes, and the motion carried.

Trustee Beckmann made a motion to accept all pay increases discussed during executive session. Truste Billingsley seconded the motion. All voted yes, and motion carried.

At 9:00 PM, Trustee Benard made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Trustee Johnson seconded the motion. All voted yes, and the motion carried.

Village Clerk, Kaylee Chrisman

Mayor, Larry Vaughn